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Advisory Notice for Titan Tornado Aircraft 
 

February 26, 2010 
 
 
Inspection required during every preflight 
 
 
Aircraft affected: 

• Aircraft with any Rotax 912 series engines 

• Aircraft that have ever been equipped with any Rotax 912 series engines 
 
Aircraft not affected: 

• Aircraft with engines other than the Rotax 912 series 
 
Circumstances: 
 
Cracks have been found in the engine mount area of several airframes that were equipped with a Rotax 
912S series engine without the slipper clutch or high torque starter. 

 
Type of inspection required: 
 
From inside the aircraft, closely inspect all the welds near the welded-in engine mount bolts for cracks.  
Also inspect the frame tubing near the welds.  If a crack or cracks are located, repairs must be 
accomplished prior to any further flying or running of the engine. 
 
This inspection should be included during every preflight if the aircraft is currently equipped with any 
Rotax 912 series engines. 
 
Corrective action: 
 
Install engine mount angle braces under the existing engine mounts as shown in the attached 
instructional drawing.  These braces minimize the torsional loads transmitted to the engine mount tubes.   
 
Titan Aircraft also recommends installing the slipper clutch and high torque starter on all Rotax 912 series 
engines to prevent excessive vibration during start-up and shutdown. 
 
Contact Titan Aircraft: 440-275-3205 or email support@titanaircraft.com with any questions or concerns 
or to purchase the engine mount braces.   
 
 
 
 
Best regards, 
 

 
 
John Williams 
President 
Titan Aircraft 




